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February was a good month for Cowtown Singles. John Marus and Frank 
Lescrinier. called two great dances for us. Thanks to Heather Haworth and 
Sheri Woodward for their Rounds and Lines. 

 Cowtown Singles has 2 popular callers for March. Time Merino is going to be 
calling at our 1st Friday Leaping Leprechaun Dance, March 7 with Heather 
Cueing the Rounds. Tim is a great caller from Oroville, CA. He’s been calling 
for us for the last few years and has never disappointed.  Teri Sherrer is going 
to be calling floor level at our 4th Sunday Class Dance on May 23rd. Sheri 
Woodard will be leading lines. 

Glad to see that our Workshop is doing well. The 2nd and 3rd tips are teaching 
tips, and the following tips are workshopping Plus calls to reinforce calls for 
our Plus dancers. Come and join us so we can keep it going. The donation is 
remaining at $5.00. 

Plan now for our 1st 2025 official Visitation to RSS on Friday, March 14. Hunter 
Keller is calling for a “Hunter Safari” with Marie Malloy cueing Rounds. Hunter 
is coming in from Billings, Montana. He doesn’t make it here often, so take ad-
vantage of his great calling. Maria is a newcomer to Cueing, but everything 
I’ve heard is she’s doing a great job. RSS is dancing at Wesly United Methodist 
Church, Rounds 6:30, Squares 7:30. 

We’re planning a bus trip to Thunderbirds 57th Anniversary dance on June 16 
with Mike Sikorsky as the caller. We’re trying to decide how many seats we’ll 
need so if you are interested, please let me know. Cowtown Singles is going to 
subsidize the bus expense for our members. We have plenty of time to finalize 
arrangements, but we do need an idea how many seats our members will 
need. 

If you have not paid your 2025 dues, this will be the final newsletter you will 
receive. We’re sorry to see you go as a member, but you will remain on our 
“friend” list. You’ll be in the loop for Club activities, but not Club business. If 
you want to continue, please see Gene’s article on paying your dues for 2025. 

Let’s make March a fun, positive month!  

           Linda  

Linda Wicker 



Hi everyone, 

Kathi has had few things going on during the last week or 
so and hasn’t been around to personally support the new 
“Workshop” on Wednesday nights. She’s been there in 
spirit though and she knows that it’s moving along fine, 
and our loyal dancers are keeping it going with three or 
four squares on the floor. We want to thank you for your 
support for our Wednesday nights and invite others to join 
us. We both certainly appreciated the dancers’ offers to 
help while Kathi couldn’t be there. 

      Linda for kathi  

Kathi Wood 
Gene Stauffer 

With 64 members, there are no changes to the 
club membership this month. 

I will be emailing an updated member list the first 
week of March. Please let me know if there are 
any updates or correction needed. 

For those needing to do so, your $20.00 annual 
dues may be paid to any club officer or mailed to: 

Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Pigeon Pass, CA 92557 

Please make checks payable to Cowtown Singles. 

I can also accept payment through Zelle using my  
909-241-0183 phone number. 

          Gene 

       

Sharon Cowan Mar 1 
Linda Chappell Mar 12 
Margie Hart Mar 14 
Priscilla Hampton Mar 22 
Carol Higgins Mar 29 
David  Nelson Mar 30 
Brenda Kvenbo Mar 31 

I spoke to Sherry and her knee is doing so much 
better that she is ready to come back to “work” 
sending out cards, calls and good thoughts to 
those who need some well wishes. Please let her 
know if you know anyone that needs encourage-
ment. 
A card was sent out to Gordon Adams. He hasn’t 
been feeling well, but we’re expecting him back 
soon. Hope so! We miss you Gordon. Phil Vinokur 
has been missing too, and we were glad to see 
him and Janet at the Workshop on Wednesday. 
Hurry back to dancing Phil. 

    Linda Wicker for Sherry  

Sherry Stanke 

At Cowtown 
See you there! 

  

Feb 2025 4th Sunday Dance with  
Frank Lescrinier 




